
Record of the Decisions of the APM Code of Professional Conduct Panel and the 
Assessor 

All members of APM agree to be bound by the provisions of the APM Code of Professional 
Conduct.  

Not all issues raised progress through the formal process.  Not all cases concluded are 
published.  The following decisions have been made in relation to complaints received 
against members of APM and the conduct committee has agreed to publication in the public 
interest.   

 

September 2015 - APM dismisses member for breach of professional code  

The APM Code of Professional Conduct Panel has considered a complaint made against an 
APM member, Mr Paul Pullen.  

The panel concluded that the allegations were proven and the complaint was upheld. 
Following the consideration of an appeal, the sanction of the panel has been implemented in 
that Mr Pullen has been removed from the membership of the association and the matter 
publicised. 

 

February 2018 – Issue of a reprimand 

An independent assessor considered a complaint made against an APM member and issued 
a reprimand which is recorded against the membership record of that member. 

 

March 2023 – issue of formal waring as to future conduct 

The assessor agreed with the CEO that a breach of the professional conduct had occurred 
when a member was found t have breached examination rules on two occasions.  The 
matter was dealt with via a consensual disposal order.  The member agreed to accept a 
sanction of a formal warning as to future conduct.    

 


